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Hi everybody, 
 
September is right around the corner and with it, Indian 
Summer.  Lots of events are still happening with cars 
and members attending shows in several different 
states including Corvettes on the Columbia.  Richard & 
Sherri Vejnoska have offered to host a BBQ for the 
club on Sunday Sept. 11th at their beautiful home in 
the Coburg Hills starting at 3:00pm. Club will provide 
hamburgers and chicken and members are asked to 
RSVP and bring a potluck dish to share. If their grapes 
are ready for harvest, we are invited to also bring our 
own containers and pick grapes to take home.  I spoke 
with Richard and he is very excited about this BBQ 
and has high hopes the grapes will be at their peak.  
This promises to be a fun event and as a bonus the 
Coburg Antique Fair is scheduled on the same day.  
Cheryl and I will be showing up at the fair to seek out 
lunch boxes and other highly needed items.  We plan 
on meeting up with everyone at the Coburg 
McDonalds at three to caravan up to the BBQ.  Please 
note as we are bringing a house guest we will be 
driving a tin car, use this time to prepare your stinging 
remarks as we may have a contest for the best 
comments. 
 
 
Continues on page 2 

 
President 

Matt Horowitz 
 
 

Co-Vice President 
Jim Garboden 
& Vic Wolfe 

 
  

Co-Secretary 
Nancy Garboden /  

Connie Swartz 
 
 

Treasurer 
Simone Thomas 

 
 

Board Members 
 

Jeff Albright 
 

Suzi Blomquist 
 

Stan Czerniak 
 

Dick Mart 
 

Leo Perry 
 

Gerry Swartz 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter 
Jim & Nancy 

Garboden 
duckvett@comcast.net 

 
 

Website: 
cascadecorvetteclub.com 

Simone Thomas 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

September 2022 



 
Activities for August included 
 
August 12th was the general meeting at Kendall’s with the 50/50 drawing going to Jeff Al-
bright.  The membership drawing winner wasn’t present so next meeting the prize increas-
es to $45.  After the meeting many of us drove up to Norma Pfeiffer Park in Coburg for Ice 
Cream treats.  I strongly recommend the “Its Its“ ice cream sandwiches but that’s just me.   
 
On August 13th a caravan departed McDonalds in Cottage Grove and drove to the Cor-
vettes on the Bay in Coos Bay.  Over 10 club cars and about 20 members attended.  Stan 
Czerniak won an award for best C7 again, Stan’s car is clearly an award magnet. 
 
Three cars and four members attended the Goldson Grange Car show on August 27 and 
20 cars, a bicycle and a pedal car were in attendance.  No awards were given out but sev-
eral prospective new members driving corvettes were contacted.   
 
Jammin’ in the Park, Aug. 27 & 28 in the Gazebo Park, Coburg. Jan Heidrick played 
drums.  Club members attended on both days.  Great jazz was in the air and we hope to 
hear more of Jan’s drumming in the future.  
 
The August monthly breakfast will be Tuesday, Aug. 30, 9:00 a.m. at Flashback Grill, locat-
ed at 42nd & Main in Springfield.  According to well-known writer Tom Robbins any condi-
tion you will encounter in life can be described with one of three words…yum, yuck or 
yikes.  The Flashback Grill definitely rates as a yum in the book of fine dining in Springfield 
so don’t miss out.    
  
Ongoing – Cars & Coffee continued to happen throughout August.  Cruises often have fol-
lowed  several of these get togethers.   It’s a great way to start a Saturday with a cup of hi 
test and car talk.   These meet ups are at the Junction City Starbucks across from Safe-
way.  Please feel free to spread the word as this get together is open to all cars including 
Mustangs. 
 
Saturday, Sept. 17, there will be an All Corvette Show at Jim Sigel Chevrolet in Grants 
Pass.   
 
The September board meeting is Tuesday, Sept. 6, 2:00 p.m. at the home of Dick & Sandy 
Mart.   All members are encouraged to attend and watch the wheels turn as the board tries 
to navigate the road ahead.  As a bonus there is always treats, YUM!  
 
The September general Meeting is Friday, Sept. 9, at the Riverfront Park in Harrisburg. 
Those wanting to tour to Harrisburg should meet at the Westside Baptist Church (corner of 
Irving and Northwest Expressway) to depart at 6:00 p.m. Members are asked to bring 
chairs and are also invited to bring their dinner. The meeting will start when the tour ar-
rives, and chairs are in place.  I will bring the PA so the folks in the back can hear.  
 
Limerick of the month… 
 
 There once was a girl from Tibet 
 With plans for the man she had met 
 She loved him she said 
 And then took him to bed 
 And now she drives his Corvette 
 
That’s it for another month, 

Your Humble narrator (and president at large) Matt Horowitz 
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 August was BUSY……. 
 
Starting with the Annual Golf Tournament, Not A Tournament at 
Tokatee Golf Club.  How can someplace that looks like heaven be as hot 
as...that other place?  The weather was hot, the golf was... Fun ? 
 
Coburg Car Classic 
Bill & Nancy Schrieber won at Coburg. 
 
  
 
 
Stuff the Truck & Car Show 
 We partnered with Valley River Center and A Family For Every Child to gather 
clothing, school supplies and other necessities for children in foster care.  Kendall 
Chevrolet donated use of a new `22 Silverado 2500 HD and we filled the bed with a great 
amount of clothing, backpacks and other merchandise.  We also raised over $1500 in 

donations.  Cascade Corvette Club donated to increase the total to $2000.  (When we found 
the key to the lockbox.) 
 
Corvettes on the Bay 
 A nice (early) drive to the coast to enjoy relatively cooler 
temperatures.  I heard there were just over 70 Corvettes on a 
beautiful, sunny day in North Bend, great attendance.  Cascade 
had one trophy winner - Stan & Shannon took Best C7.  Bob 
Bailey was the Raffle King, winning three. 
 

Springfield Cruz 
 Several CCC members watched the cruise in 
downtown Springfield, but only two (that I know of) 
were entered in the cruise.  Ken & Amber drove their `89 
coupe (until their kids took it away from them).  Eric 
Randleman cruised in his Orange `77 coupe. 
 
 

 
 
 
Brothers Car Collection Open House 
 Okay, this one surprised me. The car show was billed 
as “open to the first 300 cars” and I thought there would be 
500 lined up at 7 am to get in.  I was wrong.  Dave & Rachel 
showed up and there were 29 cars in the lot.  WHAAAT???  
Eventually, 147 cars attended. 
 



 

 
Our “Stuff the Truck Car Show” to benefit 
A Family For Every Child raised a total of 
$2000 monetary donations in addition to 
over 400 items of clothing, 52 backpacks 
& 18 duffels.  Board members will be 
researching options that will make these 
benefit events better publicized and 
attended.  Cascade members stepped up 
in a huge way!  Of the 50+ cars in 
attendance, at least 40 were club 
member Corvettes. 
 
Our TNAT golf day was HOT !  You could 
fry an egg on your putter.  We had 16 
players, a full four teams playing for the 
“coveted green hats”.   
 
For those traveling to “Corvettes on the 
Columbia”, a club caravan will be 
departing from McDonald’s in Coburg at 
11:00 am on Thursday Sept. 8.  If you are 
traveling on Sept. 9, we are still in need of 
a tour leader, a meeting location and a 
departure time.  Contact Jim & Nancy, we 
can help you set up a tour (we can’t go 
due to                      

 

Grape Harvest BBQ 
 
Many of you were at the August general 
meeting and heard about the Grape 
Harvest BBQ (and Potluck) scheduled for 
Sunday, Sept. 11, at 3:00 p.m.   This will 
be hosted by Richard and Sherry 
Vejnoska, 90560 Diamond Ridge Loop 
(Coburg).  Please note that there will be 
plenty of paved parking.  We ask that 
everyone attending be ready to depart 
from the Coburg McDonald’s (I-5 Exit 
199) at 3:00 p.m. for a short 
tour.  Richard and his son will be 
cooking, grilling, BBQing hamburgers 
and chicken.  Some beer will be 
available, but you should plan on 
bringing your drink of choice.   No need 
to bring chairs; also plates, plasticware, 
napkins will be provided but you may 
want to bring something to carry any 
grapes you may pick if they are 
ripe.  Many people signed up at the 
meeting to supply potluck items.  If you 
were not at the meeting but want to 
attend it is suggested: 
 
A-F    bring appetizers and/or fruit 
G-O    bring salads 
P-W    bring deserts 
 
These are only suggestions; if you have 
a special dish you would like to bring, 
please do. 
 
We do need an RSVP by Sept. 1 !!! 
Please email duckvett@comcast.net 

 
 

VETTE GAZETTE 

 

Misc. 
Notes 

The September general Meeting is 
Friday, Sept. 9, at the Riverfront Park in 
Harrisburg.  Those wanting to tour to 
Harrisburg should meet at the Westside 
Baptist Church (corner of Irving and 
Northwest Expressway) to depart at 
6:00 p.m.  Members are asked to bring 
chairs and are also invited to bring their 
dinner.  The meeting will start when the 
tour arrives, and chairs are in place. 
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A note about club tours -  
 
We all have different driving styles, some 
are more aggressive and some are more 
cautious.  When I am leading a tour, I try 
to set a pace that is comfortable for all in 
the group.  Sometimes that may not be to 
everybody’s liking.  Some may question 
why we don’t go faster or do more 
passing.  The quick answer is to keep the 
group together and safe.  Sure, I can pass 
slower vehicles, but the third, fourth or 
twelfth car in line can’t.  If the first three 
cars pass, we could be 10 miles down the 
road before the last car is able to pass a 
slow vehicle.  By the same logic, if a 
passing lane is too short for everyone to 
get by, most times I prefer to wait until a 
longer passing lane presents itself. 
Sometimes the best course of action is to 
sit back and enjoy the cruise. 
    Jim G 
 
 

Happy Birthday!

 
Club Clothing 

 

We have two options for 
embroidered club clothing & hats. 

 
Fiddler’s Green Golf Center 

Embroidery Dept. 
can order anything you like  

and will embroider our club logo  
for a small fee. 

 
Or you may take in any  

garment, regardless where it was 
purchased and they will embroider 

the club logo for you.  
   

 

September 3 - Ken Judson 
 
September 5 - Brian Schack 
 
September 10 - Jennie Orsborn 
 
September 12 - Connie Swartz 
 
September 19 - Bob Newcomb 
 
September 21 - Robert Edmiston 
 
September 27 - Jeanette Gum 
 
September 28 - Wanda Hinde 
 
September 29 - Bob Bailey 
 
September 29 - Tony Steppan 



VETTE GAZETTE 

 
 

September 6 
Board meeting 

 
September 9 

General Meeting/ Picnic 
Riverside Park in Harrisburg 

 
 

September 9 - 10 ** 
Corvettes on the Columbia 

Richland, WA 
 
 

September 11 
Grape Harvest 
BBQ & picnic 

 
 

September 17 
Jim Sigel Chevrolet 

Corvette Show 
SOCA 

Grants Pass, OR 
 
 

December 10 
Annual Meeting / Christmas Party 

Shadow Hills Country Club 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Mobil 1 Re-labeling GM recommended oil 

 
 Since model year 2019 the GM 
recommended engine oil for 2019 C7 and 
`20-`23 C8 has been Mobil 1 0W-40 ESP 
Formula Dexos2.  Coincidentally, Mobil 1 
also produces a 0W-40 European Formula.  
This has caused a lot of confusion and 
several botched oil changes. 
 To alleviate this confusion, Mobil 1 
is re-naming this Corvette specific oil 
“Supercar”.  Soon the ESP Formula 
packaging will disappear and you will only 
find Supercar.  It is the same oil, just a 
different name. 
 If you change your own oil & filter, 
look to buy or order 0W-40 Supercar.  If you 
go to a dealership for oil changes, verify 
which oil they are using in your 2019-23 
Corvette. 

Do not use European Formula 
!!! 

 



 
 

 
 

Currently available at Kendall Chevrolet: 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2014 Corvette Coupe 
Night Race Blue / Kalahari 

3LT, auto, 28,742 miles 
$51,981 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

2002 Corvette Convertible 
Torch Red / Light Gray 

Auto, 47,782 miles 
$22,990 
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